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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE by Maureen Henderson

Best wishes to everyone for a Happy and Healthy New Year. We had a great
holiday party where fun was had by all. Thanks to everyone who came to cele-
brate. Liz once again put together a great slide show of events held by LBHA
throughout the year.

The only business we accomplished at the party was to hold our election of
2017 officers and directors. You will find their names set forth on page 2 of this
Newsletter.

I would like to welcome our new board and thank those of you who volunteered
to serve another year. | will be out of town for the January meeting, however, it
is at this meeting that we will begin putting together our schedule of events for
the upcoming year. Please join us and bring forth your ideas for things you
would like to see happen in 2017. We have a beautiful arena and welcome sug-
gestions for more fun events to be held there, weather permitting. Remember,
this is your organization and we aim to please.

Finally, although we all like to have fun and ride our horses as much as possible,
please remember that our organization needs to continue to be diligent about
trails. This is the reason LBHA came into existence and there continues to be a
growing demand for more trails in our area by multiple user groups. We need to
stay on top of development and other factors that affect our trails. Also, if possi-
ble, we need to help out with trail maintenance along with other user

groups. And, of course, we have our very own Traylor Ranch, where we cer-
tainly can use some more volunteer help on work days.

Hope to see you at the meetings and out on the trail.

Website to LBHA has been changed! ~ www.lbha.us

SUPPORTING LBHA HELPS SAVE AND MAINTAIN OUR TRAILS, THE ARENA AT THE PARK , TRAYLOR
RANCH AND THE RURAL LIFESTYLE
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COMMITTE HEADS

2016 OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sherry Dabaere
Kathy Dombrowski

[PRESIDENT: Maureen Henderson 916-663-9362
VICE PRES: Melanie Warlow 408-621-0138
TREASURER: Janis Rau 916-652-0894
SECRETARY: Barbara Heyward 916-652-4781

Dave Faoro 916-663-3437
Flo Faoro 916-663-3437
Greg King 916-804-5659

916-652-8009
916-652-5204

COMMITTEE HEADS

Traylor Ranch NR Dave Faoro
County Liaison-Trails Open

Trail Info. Robert Sydnor 916 335-1441
Trail Maint. Open

Historian Donna Kelly 916 956-6248
Publicity- Liz Daffner 916-708-1244
Horseshow Janis Rau 916-652-0894

916-663-3437

Newsletter Denise Howell 916-207-2543
Arena Kathy Dombrowski 916 652-5204
Arena Denise Howell 916-207-2543
Membership Kathy Dombrowski 916 652-5204

PLACER COUNTY PARKS ADMINISTRATOR
Andy Fisher 530 889-6819

PLACER COUNTY AG COMMISSIONER
Joshua Huntsinger 530 889-7326

CALIFORNIA STATE PARKS - Gold Fields District
Jason De Wall (Supervisor) 916 988-0205
Brian Moses (trails maint super) 916 240-7198
State Parks Dispatch 916 358-1300

(Call above number for incidents in State Parks)

One way to stop a runaway horse is to bet on
him.

Jeffrey Bernard
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TRAYLOR RANCH NATURE RESERVE

Have you been out to Traylor Ranch?

The trails are in pretty good
shape. Come out and enjoy.

I'd like to thank all of the volunteers
who helped out this year. Without your
help, we would not have this great
park.

Also, I'd like to remind you to donate
to TRNR. It is those donations which
cover our fuel, mechanical fixes, etc.
Just send a check to LBHA with TRNR
in the info box.

25, 2017. That is our first workday for
the year. And then we have a workday
every 4th Saturday of the month.

If you have any questions, don't hesi-
tate reaching out to me.

Doare Fooro-

TRNR Committee Chairman,
dave Ibha@faoro.us
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Preparation of new Master Plan for
Parks and Trails within Placer County

by Robert H. Sydnor, A.E.R.C. California State Advocate for Trails, and A.E.R.C. Trail Master
January 2017

On October 25, 2016, the Placer County Board of Supervisors voted to retain a consulting planning
firm to develop a Ten-Year Master Plan for Parks and Trails within Placer County. In early 2017
there will be a number of meetings of “focus groups” to provide input from citizens and stakeholders.
Various equestrian organizations who are vitally interested in trails within Placer County need to pro-
vide one trails expert who is also qualified in long-range planning (with one designated alternate) to
participate in upcoming meetings in Auburn.

This is an important opportunity for a number of equestrian groups in the Placer County and the
Mother Lode region to be involved in the development of the Ten-Year Master Plan for Parks and Trails.
[t is important for equestrians to realize that they need to participate with a unified and consistent
voice during the long-range planning process. This means: no internal squabbling. Consensus build-
ing is needed among equestrians. This is not about current predicaments with strident opinions, but
instead, is a long-term prescient vision for the next ten years.

Placer County Parks Administrator Andy Fisher has informed equestrians that the new Master
Plan will include consultations and coordination with Nevada County trails, trails within the Auburn
State Recreation Area, and the U.S. Forest Service (= Tahoe National Forest, American River Ranger Dis-
trict in Foresthill). After all, when we equestrians ride a horse across an unseen political boundary, the
horse only cares about the connectivity of the trail, its proper trail maintenance, and whether (or
not) the new timber bridge was built to published federal standards for equestrian bridges. Equestri-
ans want all new timber bridges to be properly built to federal standards. For example, several new
timber bridges within ASRA do not meet long-time published federal standards (weak structural rail-
ings; lack of guide railings at the bridge approach).

Local equestrians who use Hidden Falls Regional Park will be pleased to learn about the park expan-
sion with an increase from about 30 miles of trails (currently) to a potential of about 60 miles in the fu-
ture. Butlocal equestrians have adversely learned that horse-trailer parking is a serious issue at Hid-
den Falls Regional Park. The parking lot is severely congested by hikers and mountain bikers on week-
ends. Horse trailers need a lot of extra space for adequate parking. Therefore, prescient and far-
sighted planning would include larger parking lots closer to the Bear River that are only for horse trail-
ers.

A collateral insight is the ASRA Olmstead Loop at Cool in El Dorado County: there are two entirely
separate parking lots: one dedicated for horse trailers, and another one (near the fire station) that is
only for hikers and mountain bikers. Separate parking lots are created by prescient long-range plan-
ning, not by happenstance.

Another relevant example is the equestrian assembly area at the Auburn Overlook. This parking lot
is only for equestrians, and itis a $10 fee-based parking lot. But adjacent to the south, is an entirely
free parking lot for automobiles that is used by hikers and skateboarders. This is a notable win-win
situation for equestrians. The free parking lot is owned and operated by the Auburn Recreation Dis-
trict, and it is properly signed for NO horse trailers (and we equestrians quickly agree with that restric-
tion, since we prefer separate parking lots).

The presidents of Mother Lode equestrian organizations need to nominate their qualified trails
specialist to participate in the development of the Ten-Year Master Plan for Parks and Trails within
Placer County. Please e-mail the name of your qualified trails expert to Andy Fisher, Placer County
Parks Administrator at: AFisher@placer.ca.gov




PAGE 4 LBHA NEWSLETTER

10 Horse New Year’s Resolutions

If your horse could make a resolution for the new year what would it be? Here are just a few possibilities that I think our own
horses would come up with!

I will eat healthier and double my daily ration of apples and carrots.

I will become an easy-keeper and eat more cookies.

I won’t be lazy and will eat more alfalfa and grain.

I will not kick the feed room door in — I will learn to open it properly.

I will not bite the kind hand that feeds me, from now on I only bite empty hands not feeding me and the farrier’s butt.
I will use my time more wisely and tear out my slow feeder which wastes too much good eating time.

I will not beg for treats. From now on, no treats and I fake colic until you tempt me with treats.

I will lose weight. Ha! You lose weight first who’s riding who?

I will not eat my blanket unless it tastes good next time.

I will share my food with the less fortunate and drip mash all over my stall walls and door for the rats to enjoy.

What You Say What Your Horse Says

1. T will lose weight. Or you could up my feed and I can gain weight and we will
balance each other out.

2. 1 will eat less junk food. Cool, give it to me, especially the cookies. It will help with
#1.
3. I will workout more often. Good! You should go to the gym. Do lots and lots of leg days

and be sure not to ride the next dew days or you will lose all
the benefits of leg training because we all know that when you
ride the horse does all the work.

4. 1 will develop a more independent seat. I can just stand there instead of doing all that silly working
stuff — standing still will make it a lot easier for you to stay
balanced.

5. I'will improve my jumping. You want me to dump you affer the jump from now on so

technically you will make it over more fences?

6. I will walk my dog more often. Uh, yeah, no to the dog. Walk me instead to the special grassy
area that you love so much. I won’t even make you pick up
my poop in a baggie and carry it home.

7.1 will be on time for all my riding lessons. It’s easy, you can always tell the time by when you last ate and
how long until they next meal.

8. I will try to communicate better with my horse. Good because I have been trying to tell you for a long time
now that you are not giving me enough carrots for my eyes in
order to see proper distances to fences.

9. I will save more money for the future. Hahaha yeah right. You have a horse!

10. T will sleep in on weekends, have more of a social life, a See my answer to resolution #9 above.

clean car, and stop taking selfies at the barn.
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Lost.& Fo & For Sale

Did you find anything out on the trail?
Did you find anything at our Arena?
Have you lost anything out on the frail?
Have you lost anything at our arena?
Let Us Know!

LOST:
Link to our Classifieds on our LBHA Website White Helmet

www.lbha.us Sunday 10/23 at the
Arena.

ARENA

ARENA:: Please NO TRAILERS or HORSES on the asphalt parking lot. ALSO, no barrels, poles or
other equipment may be used in the arena. Small Orange cones are OK. Trainers must have an
Arena Use form submitted annually as well as the proper insurance naming LBHA and Placer
County as “Also Insureds.“ If Insurance is cancelled 2 times or more, the permit is no longer

valid. Trainers MUST contact LBHA with the time and number of students that will be in class, 24
hrs before the lesson. (All Forms are on LBHA Website at LBHA.us)

Pride is no longer doing maintenance, now have a new com-
pany that knows what to do. A new sign up has gone up on
the trail for Trail Right of Way. Horses have the right of way.
The swing over the creek is gone. The pile of red dirt in the
gravel parking lot before the red gate was dumped with out
permission. As soon as Roads can get to it they will remove
it. If anyone needs some fill dirt, they can take all they want.

Your Business Card Ad Here
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MEMBERSHIP

Please renew your membership.

and then get the correct e-mail to LBHA.

June have an extension to December 31st.

We thank you in advance.

If you are not getting e-mails from LBHA, we may not have the correct e-mail or you are blocking LBHA. The
Newsletter goes on line the first week of each month, so if you do not get a notice, just check the webpage

All Memberships NOW renew every January 1 so those of you that have memberships that expire in

Being an LBHA Member is a great way to give back to our community.

AD FEES For LBHA Members
(Non-Members add $10 to below fees)

NEWSLETTER ADS Deadline is the 25" of the month
Y page: lyear $60 Includes Business card on Website.
Y5 page: 6mos $30 one time $5 Full page one time $10

Business Card Ad per issue: $10 / issue
Business Card Ad/year: $40/year includes card on Website

DIRECTORY ADS Deadline for Directory ads is March 1
Full Page Ad:  $25
> Page Ad: $15
Business Card Ad: $10 - Free for LBHA Business Members

WEB ADS
Business Card Ad — one year Members $40
Free to Business Members
Classified Ads- Free to Members

NOTE add $10 to fee for Non-LBHA members
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New Acting Superintendent within the
Auburn State Recreation Area,
California Department of Parks & Recreation

by Robert H. Sydnor, A.E.R.C. California State Trails Advocate

January 2017

The new Acting Superintendent for the Auburn State Recreation Area, California Department of
Parks and Recreation, is Michael Howard. His cell phone number is 530-823-4173, and the general
phone for ASRA Headquarters remains 530-885-4527.

In November 2016, the former ASRA Superintendent, Michael Schneider, transferred to become
the California State Parks Superintendent for the Sacramento Historic District. His office is within
Sutter’s Fort. We miss Michael Schneider a lot; he was very helpful to equestrians.

Equestrian groups within the Placer County and Mother Lode region will need to update their
newsletters and directories with the current administrative information for the Auburn State Recrea-
tion Area.

ASRA is still working on its new General Plan. However, planning process is seriously behind
schedule because the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation is “very slow” for multiple adverse reasons. One
planning meeting was held for the general public on November 12, 2015. It was heavily attended at a
public school auditorium in Auburn by hundreds of interested citizens. But there has been no pro-
gress for over one year because of the Bureau of Reclamation has internal problems (retirements of
previously knowledgeable staff, new federal staff who lack planning abilities, etc.). Therefore, eques-
trian groups should not blithely assume that everything is all right for the ASRA General Plan, when
(frankly) it is not.

Placer County is currently developing a new Ten-Year Master Plan for Trails, and this includes
continuity of trails within the Auburn State Recreation Area. Sadly, there is nobody within ASRA to
coordinate the trail planning process. Equestrians would like to see a smooth planning process for
horse trails at the County-State level ..... but this is currently lacking.

For example, equestrians are would like to see the washed-out bridge rebuilt across the American
River for trail access from Oregon Bar (near the site of the ill-fated Auburn Dam) directly to the
Olmstead Loop.

Secondly, the current Park Ranger staff within the Auburn State Recreation Area is seriously short
-handed due to transfers, lateral promotions to other state parks, and retirements of long-time
knowledgeable ranger staff.
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Hidden Falls Regional Park
Trails Network
Expansion Project

Placer County is requesting your involvement in planning the future of Hidden Falls Regional Park.
The county is in the beginning planning stages for the expansion of the trail system from Hidden Falls
Regional Park to the Bear River. Through the county’s partnership with the Placer Land Trust, more
than 2,500 acres of open space near the park has been acquired for preservation of oak woodland, wild-
life habitat and public recreation through additional trails.

At completion, the expansion of the park could result in 4,000 acres of contiguous open space with a
trail system approximately 60 miles in length.

The next steps for the Hidden Falls expansion will be public outreach and environmental review.
Before any physical expansion of the existing trail system on these other parcels is undertaken by the
County, this process will analyze existing use, traffic patterns and the current parking situation.

As many of you know, visitation at Hidden Falls has increased dramatically since its 2013 opening.
Using actual data from current use will help us plan for long-term management strategies, provide for
sustainable parking solutions which limit impacts on adjoining neighborhoods, improve the current
user experience and define future opportunities.

Study Locations:

The proposed expansion areas are located north and northeast of the existing park and consist of the
areas known as Taylor Ranch (321 acres) and Harvego Bear River Preserve (1,773 acres), as well as
privately-owned parcels with trail easements, such as the Liberty Ranch (313 acres). The trails will also
cross the Kotomyan Preserve (160 acres) and the Outman Big Hill Preserve (80 acres). Please refer
to the map for the locations of these properties in relation to the existing park area. In addition to the
expansion of the multi-use trail network, the project would include two bridges across Coon Creek,
parking areas, roadway improvements, and other park amenities that would meet the high demand for
trails, reduce overflow parking on local roadways, and increase public safety.

Study Process:

The county is in the early stages of planning and will be conducting biological and cultural re-
sources surveys, traffic counts on area roadways and trail mapping to gather information to support
the required planning and permitting documents. The trail layout will be designed to maximize the use
of existing trails and roadways and minimize disturbance of natural resources.

Additional parking opportunities will be explored as a part of the environmental review process.
Please be aware that the county will be conducting the traffic and natural resources studies described
above in December 2016, and again in the spring of 2017.

How You Can Help:

The county is providing this report to inform you of these early planning efforts and to seek your
input on the project. If you would like to join the electronic mailing list to receive future updates on
this project, please sign up for automatic updates through our Placer County website.

Just click on the green “Newsletter Sign Up” button at the bottom of our website
< www.placer.ca.gov >, submit your e-mail address, and then click on the button for the Hidden Falls
Park Trails Expansion Project.
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(cont’d from pg 9)

If you don’t have access to email, send a written request to be added to the mailing list to Lisa
Carnahan, Placer County Parks Division, 11476 “C” Avenue, Auburn, CA 95603.
The county will provide regular updates to those on the mailing list as we move forward with these

preliminary planning efforts for expanding the trails network beyond the current Hidden Falls Re-
gional Park.
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Welcome Andy Fisher, Parks Administrator

Last spring, John Ramirez retired as Placer County Parks Administrator after a distin-
guished career of many decades in public service. During the summer 2016, John Ramirez and
his daughter hiked the entire 211-mile John Muir Trail to celebrate his county retirement.
John is now playing tennis and hiking trails within his own Placer County Parks.

The new Placer County Parks Administrator is Andy Fisher, effective September 2016.
Andy has 29 years as a senior civil servant within Placer County, and equestrians are quite
pleased with his well-deserved promotion.

Andy Fisher is now deeply involved with the new 2017 Master Plan for Placer County
Trails, and the third phase of park acquisition for Hidden Falls Regional County Park.

In January 2017, Andy will be hiring a new Senior Planner within Placer County Parks to
replace his former position. Equestrians will look forward to that update in the near future.
The new Senior Planner will be particularly involved with the preparation of the new Master
Plan for Placer County Trails, and the Supplemental E.L.R. for the expansion of Hidden Falls
Regional Park with its linking trails system leading northwestward into Nevada County.

His contact information is:

Andy Fisher, Parks Administrator
Parks and Grounds Division
Dept. of Public Works and Facilities
Placer County
Mail to:
11476 “C” Avenue, Auburn, CA 95603
Physical office:
2855 Second Street, Auburn
Office phone: 530-889-6819
Cell phone: 530-613-5568
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Martin Courtney
Dressage Training

(916) 719-5789

MCDressage.Shutterfly.com

No expiration
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Next Meeting

January 18, Weds Round Table, Horseshoe Bar Rd. Loomis Eat 6:30. Meet 7:00,
2017 Meeting and event planning. Bring your ideas!

2017 Meetings are the 3rd Wednesday of every month.

Please watch the Newsletter and Website for scheduled topics.
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From the Loomis Basin Horsemen's Association

ABOUT L[BHA

The Loomis Basin Horsemen’s Association founded in 1984 is a non-profit 501 (C) 3
information and awareness organization dedicated to the South Placer County Trails,
Traylor Ranch, the Arena at the Loomis Basin Community Park and the Preservation of the
Rural Lifestyle.

Loomis Basin Horsemen’s

Association
P.0. Box 2326
Loomis CA 95650

E-MAIL:
Ibha @ garlic.com

We're on the Web!

See us at

Lbha.us

Get Info on
Trails
The Arena at the Park
Meetings
Clinics
Traylor Ranch
LBHA Horseshow




